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Installation of temporary classrooms
As part of the project to upgrade Punchbowl Public School, the existing Block B (Early Stage 1 classrooms) and Block L 
(Support learning) will need to be demolished to allow the construction of the new Block N. 

Once the new Block N is complete, the existing ground floor administration in Block A will be refurbished as the 
support learning unit.

To facilitate this, two temporary demountable buildings will be installed on site in the upcoming school holidays to 
safely relocate students and staff ahead of demolition works expected to commence at the end of Term 4 2023, 
subject to approval and contract award.

The two temporary demountables will be installed adjacent to the boundary behind block C (shaded orange on map on 
next page). 

Works to install the demountables started 18 September 2023 with the establishment of site fencing. Work will 
continue this week with trenching works within the compound for the underground services. Deliveries of the 
demountable classrooms will take place during the school holidays in the week commencing 2 October 2023 and are 
expected to take place via Viola St. It is expected the works will be complete early in Term 4 2023. 

Following site establishment, the temporary demountables will be lifted in place by a mobile crane. During crane 
movements and all demountable building deliveries, traffic control measures will be in place. Access to residential 
properties will be maintained at all times. 

Students, staff and teaching equipment will be transitioned to the temporary buildings during Term 4 2023, ahead of 
the proposed demolition. We are working to ensure that there is minimal impact on students and staff and will advise 
the school community before the transition and demolition works commence.

Working hours 
Standard project working hours are 7 am to 5 pm, Monday to Saturday. Noisy works will be restricted after 1 pm on 
Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays. Thank you for your patience while we deliver this 
important piece of school infrastructure.

Other projects happening at Punchbowl Public School
Stormwater maintenance works were recently completed to the north-west of the school grounds. 

New playground equipment is being installed to the south of the Pre-school. The site area has been established and 
works commenced in June. The anticipated completion is November 2023.

For a Translation and Interpreting 
Service call 131 450 and ask them to 
call the Department of Education - School 
Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651.
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